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e-mail add: jhunmangasar724@yvahoo.com

THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region

1515 L & S Bldg., Roxas Blvd. Ermita, Manila 1000

Thru: ENGR. NERISSA MENDOZA

The Hon. Director
Greetings!

It has been two years now Sir/Ma’am since our request for verification and/or approval of the
Cadastral Survey of Engr. Florendo P. Mangasar, Jr. in the Municipality of Socorro, Or.
Mindoro was forwarded to the project verifier, Engr. Mary Dominique B. Lavadia. Attached
herein is a copy of our letter dated October 2021. Late last year, I went to your office to
follow it up but up to that day, Engr. Lavadia seems not to have submitted her report yet. It
has been several months again after that so I wrote this missive again to follow up on the
status of our request. The constituents of the Municipality of Socorro, through their Brgy.
Captain has been following with us, too, the approval of the Cadastral survey since many of
them would like to have their respective lands titled in their names. Hence, it is our utmost
concern that the cadastral survey, which was started and completed in the summer of 2013 be
approved soon as it has already taken its toll.

In this connection, Sir/Ma’am, I, in behalf of my husband, Engr. Florendo P. Mangasar, Jr.,
would like also to request now for the payment of the services rendered by Engr. Mangasar,

Jr in conducting the cadastral survey.

~Thank you very much Sir/Ma’am for your consideration and understanding. God bless and
stay safe always.

City of Candon, Ilocos Sur, April 4, 2023.

respeetfully,
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HON. MARIA LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III
Regional Executive Director

Department of Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region

1515 L & S Bldg., Roxas Blvd. Ermita, Manila 1000

Hon. Ferrer:
Greetings!

It is almost a year now Ma’am since our request for verification and approval of the Cadastral
Survey of Engr. Florendo P. Mangasar, Jr. in the Municipality of Socorro, Or. Mindoro was
forwarded to the project verifier, Engr. Mary Dominique B. Lavadia. Since the accounting
books are about to be closed again for this fiscal year, may we be informed Ma’am regarding
any update. The survey has been conducted and done way back 2013 and the necessary
documents have been submitted but the services of the contractor remains unpaid. He has
advanced the salaries of his men who helped him physically conduct the survey yet his efforts
remained unpaid.

It is for this reason Ma’am that we appeal to you for consideration especially in this time of
the pandemic when projects are quite elusive and works done, if any, are quite expensive due
to several restrictions and many health protocols being required from laborers. May we then
pray for the payment of services rendered by Engr. Florendo P. Mangasar, Jr.in the
" Municipality of Socorro, Or. Mindoro.

Thank you very much Ma’am for your consideration and understanding. God bless and stay
safe always.

City of Candon, Ilocos Sur, October 29, 20




